
 

 

 

Request Made During March to Mt Paektu 

 

 

Kim Jong Un, general secretary of the Workers’ Party of Korea, made a 

historic march on horseback to Mt Paektu from late November to early 

December in 2019. 

Going through the dense forests in the sacred place covered with white snow, 

he underscored the need to flare up fierce flames of education in the 

revolutionary traditions through the study tour of the revolutionary battle sites 

in the Mt Paektu area and, to this end, it would be good to frequently organize 

the study tour in winter. 

The accompanying officials were surprised as they thought that the study tour 

of Mt Paektu in winter would be difficult because of its ever -changing climate 

and severe cold. 

Looking around them, he stated that the study tour in nice seasons is as good 

as a picnic. 

Later, at the Fifth Plenary Meeting of the Seventh Central Committee of the 

WPK, he emphasized that all the officials, working people and the rising 

generations should climb up Mt Paektu to have a “feel” of the blizzards of 

Paektu. 

The revolutionary spirit of Paektu can never be learned in a quiet library or a 

classroom. It can be acquired only after touring the Paektu area where the 

traditions of the Korean revolution were created and experiencing the severity 

of the blizzards in winter. 

His instruction represented his firm faith and will to train all the people to be 

strong in idea and faith who inscribe on their hearts the spirit of the blizzards of 

Paektu and step up the victorious advance of the revolution on the strength of 

this indomitable spirit. 

His ennobling intention burns all the people across the country with 

enthusiasm for the revolution and struggle and inspires  them to perform new 

miracles and feats. 


